
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 01/18
Held on Tuesday 9th January 2018 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm
PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair. Cllr’s Bacon, Buchanan, Di Lorenzo, Jerman, Jolley, O’Dell, Ogborn, Maczkiewicz and Walton.  D/Cllr Chaplin and D/Cllr Sharp also attended for part of the meeting.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Received from Cllr Dickson.

2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

These were agreed and signed.

3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

None.

4.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Lysander Close footpath
Cllr Bryant had noticed that the fence panel was now down.  D/Cllr Chaplin confirmed that he had met with Spencer Clark from ECDC and they will be starting work soon.  
b)  Bloor Homes
We have written to Mr Wooster’s solicitor but have not yet had a reply although it was noted that it was just before the Christmas break that we wrote so they may not yet have had the opportunity.

c)Lay-by at shops
Concerning employing a traffic consultant, Cllr Jolley had contacted 3 organisations.  All but one had said that they could not get involved as it was up to the Highways Authority to advice Parish Council.  The third one did not reply.  Cllr Ogborn suggested the next step was therefore to go back to the County Council and say that we had had a negative response from residents regarding the lay-bys and asking for any advice.  It was agreed that first Cllr Ogborn will again speak with Bill Sumner, the shop owner regarding the car park at the rear of the shops.

Cllr Jolley reported how Lucy Frazer MP had opened up discussions with the Police and Crime Commissioner about parking and following on from this Cllr Jolley has a meeting on the 15th January with Inspector Phil Priestley from Ely Police.  Cllr Walton had noticed that parking on the double yellow lines outside of The Bell had been worse since building work on the site had started.  Cllr Jolley had been contacted by the PCSO who said she had spoken with the builders and told them not to park their vehicles here.  Cllr Buchanan asked that the Clerk make contact with the PCSO asking that she contact us once a month to let us know what she has been doing in and around Bottisham including any parking issues she has been involved in.  
ACTION:  CLLR OGBORN TO CONTACT SHOP OWNER.  CLERK TO CONTACT PCSO. 
5.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

No report.

District

D/Cllr Sharp said there had been a full council meeting recently and the setting up of a second company for waste disposal had been agreed.  They need to do this legally so they are able to take over from 1st April.  He also reported that residents would be given the opportunity to have a second blue bin at a one off cost of £25.  More information regarding this will be available soon.  Collections will stay the same as they currently are.  Cllr Bryant asked where the recycling was now going as it had been widely reported in the media that China will no longer be taking recycling from GB.  D/Cllr Sharp said he did not know but would find out.  Cllr Bryant asked D/Cllr Chaplin if he had found out anymore about the CIL money for Lysander Close.  He confirmed that he was still waiting for a reply.  
6.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a) Travellers Conference
Burwell Parish Council has arranged this with the Police and Crime Commissioner on 12th February, 7pm at Burwell.  Cllr Buchanan confirmed that she will attend.

b)  Parish Forum
Peter Cresswell had informed us that the next Parish Forum will be on 28th February at Ashley.  Cllr Jolley said he would check to see if he could go.

7.
PLANNING:

Cllr Buchanan had sent round a brief report on current applications.

17/02048/FUL - 3 Mulberry Close

Parish Council had some concerns.  This is again a bungalow being turned into a house. Cllr Buchanan feels we have no reason to object on planning grounds but have said to ECDC Planning they need to look a the amount of bungalows being changed into houses.  Cllr Jolley said the precedent had already been set by another development in Mulberry Close.  Cllr Jerman felt we should still put in our response that we are not happy.  Cllr Jolley agreed and said this was yet another loss to the village of a bungalow and we require support from ECDC in helping with future applications to maintain our stock of bungalows.
17/02082/FUL - 28 Lode Road

This will be a large extension. Parish Council had concerns about the potential number of vehicles that could be parked at the front especially due to its proximity to BVC.  There were no comments from Highways which surprised Cllr Buchanan and she felt there were many unanswered questions.  Cllr Jolley said he could not see how Parish Council could not support it but realised that neighbours had concerns.

8.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
Cllr Jolley confirmed that the work in the churchyard had been done and ECDC had made a good job of this. He had met with Acacia Tree Surgery who had recommended work on 3-4 trees and we await a quotation. The green bin has gone missing from the cemetery and the Clerk will order a new one. Cllr O’Dell will order some stickers to put on it. Cllr Jolley has arranged for a welder to look at the gate.  The County Council have said they will look at Bell Road and the verge with the possibility of putting pillars in there to stop vans parking on the verge.  We will also ask the County Council to remove the tree which fell down in the bad weather which is on the grass verge.  We have written to ECDC to re-new the grass cutting contract for 2018.  Cllr Jolley has not yet received the costings for the re-deployment of the speed cushion.  The next meeting is Monday 22nd January, 7.30pm.  The Clerk has reported that the light at the church and the brick bus shelter are not working.
ACTION:  CLERK TO ORDER NEW BIN AND CONTACT COUNTY COUNCIL REGARDING TREE REMOVAL.  CLLR O’DELL TO ORDER STICKERS

9. FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£698.62


L Crown – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    65.62


   


J Fullwood – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    65.62


Cambridgeshire ACRE – subscription
 55.50


Swarco – Maintenance contract 2 x signs     643.06


Anglian Water – Cemetery
 11.97


Mrs C Fullwood – gift vouchers
 40.00


Royal British Legion – room hire
  150.00

Signed and verified by Cllr Bryant and Cllr Ogborn.

10.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY UPDATE:

Cllr Ogborn had been monitoring the dip wells. The water levels looked alarming but Mike Young did point out that rainfall was 65% above average in December.  He is weekly testing now and hopes it settles down.

11.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING GROUP:
Cllr Di Lorenzo reported that after the last meeting he quickly got something into the Cresset and information is also on the website.  The next exercise was making a list of people interested in helping (20-30 people) and also going through individual comments. It was clear that some people had spent some time filling these in and he needed to read them thoroughly. When he has had a chance to do this a meeting will be arranged.

12.
SPEEDWATCH:
Cllr Jolley had circulated a report.  He reminded councillors that Speedwatch is not a parish council responsibility but it operates with the consent of the parish council.  Cllr Jolley was the South East Cambs Co-ordinator for ECDC.  East Cambs Community Speedwatch has now been amalgamated with the County scheme and is led by the police. A change in guidelines has seen some teams disband whereas others have a need to recruit more volunteers.  Cllr Jolley added that if we are unable to recruit new volunteers but still want a deterrent to speeding we have to do our  own thing. 

The Police will not permit the use of speedwatch equipment for non-speedwatch operations because of safety issues. Cllr Jolley therefore proposes an alternative scheme having four posts with two moveable battery powered Speed Indicating Devices similar to those supported by the Highways Authority.  Hot spots are Lode Road and the High Street and the idea is to have 4 permanent poles, 2 at each end of the village as locations for the moveable SID’s. The cost of the project would be approximately £6500 and Cllr Jolley has asked ECDC if they would be prepared to fund one panel. The rest of the bill would be approx £3K. Stuart Hall (ECDC) is looking at the 2018/19 budget and will come back to Cllr Jolley.  D/Cllr Chaplin asked if Cllr Jolley could send him the correspondence in order for him to be able to speak with Stuart Hall.  Cllr Buchanan asked how close to the new BVC site this was and Cllr Jolley confirmed it was further down Lode Road.  Cllr Ogborn asked who would have the responsibility for moving the panels and how often?  Cllr Jolley said they were very light and the batteries had 48 hours continual use. Cllr Walton also asked about the on-going cost.  Cllr Jolley confirmed this would be similar to what we currently pay Swarco for the units in Bell Road although these ones would not be as sophisticated so would not be as much.  D/Cllr Sharp said Burrough Green had one and he would be happy to speak to them regarding this.  It was also felt that Brinkley had one.  Cllr Bryant said the County Council had proposed these in Bell Road once before and at the time Parish Council had been resistant.  She asked everyone to bear this in mind and also the fact that the signs were 3 metres high and someone would need to climb a stepladder to change them.  Cllr Jolley clarified this and reminded Cllr’s that the County Council proposal did not conform to the Bell Road scheme agreed by Council and that this new proposal was to mitigate a new problem.  He said these were much smaller than the signs in Bell Road and not as sophisticated.  Cllr Ogborn was concerned about the practicality of changing the signs and the safety issues.   
Cllr Jolley has since the meeting clarified the issue concerning height. 3m is the height to the top of the VADs in Bell Road. The Road Traffic Signs Manual - Article 14.62, allows the type of new display proposed to be between 2.1m and 2.3m above ground level.

Cllr Jolley is, through the Cresset, going to ask for residents to volunteer as independent speedwatch operatives.  He asked if the Parish Council would be happy to continue to endorse a speedwatch team if we are able to find the right people.  This would partially resolve the problem but he sees the two schemes complementing each other.  Cllr Bryant asked if councillors wanted to consider this at the next meeting.  Cllr O’Dell said he would take photographs of the Brinkley and Burrough Green signs as he was visiting the area shortly. Cllr Ogborn felt that if we went ahead with this scheme it would be better to find other residents in the village to help do it as he didn’t feel there were many on parish council who were capable of doing it so it would then fall to a small minority of councillors only.  Cllr Buchanan agreed it was a good idea but was concerned about who would change the signs.  Cllr Jolley said there would be a rota of people and it wouldn’t have to be done solely by Cllr’s or at a certain time of day.

ACTION:  COUNCILLORS TO CONSIDER AT NEXT MEETING

13.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.  Also received:-
General data protection regulations – CAPALC
Policing Precept Consultation - Police

14. CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

As listed.
15. CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

As listed. Also a resident enquired about a streetlight that wasn’t working.
16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Monday 5th February and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion, 7.30pm.


